

Meeting Minutes: June 16, 2025

Meeting called to order at 7 pm

In attendance: Ramona Chessman, Dave Chessman, Emma Gooden, Vicki Herzog, Cathy Dorr and Mariam Sawin. Zoom: Bonnie Hamel, Sharon Ellingwood-White, Ricky Drew

Secretary Report: Ramona made a motion to accept as written, Vicki 2nd and all in favor

Treasurer's Report: See attached as reported by Ramona. Vicki made a motion to accept and Cathy 2nd, all in favor.

Horse Show Committee Report: May 31, 2025 committee met via zoom.

- Talked about printing sponsors on the back of the class list, sending to Trisha to take to Orleans show series.
- Bethany Clinic June 28-29 Showmanship/ Equitation and Sunday Mountain Trail. There was a ? about modifying the obstacles. Master List on trail inventory (large and small) Chicks Saddlery often has pop-up barrels and other trail stuff.
- July Show is July 20th. Cindy Marshall is the judge.
- Aug 16th Kate Homan Flatwork & Jumping Clinic- 5-6 volunteers to set up and take down jumps.
- Fair Show, Stalls are set at \$20 and must be cleaned/ checked. Kristina/ Sharon will get passes for Cathy.

Old Business: None reported

New Business: Cathy brought goodie bags to have the members help put together. Will do after the meeting.

Sharon EW reported that Shawn Kelly from Milan needs Prayers. He was in a very bad horse-pulling accident.

- Grant submitted for Gazebo
- Is there a wish list of trail obstacles other than what we have?
- Lancaster Fair Horse Show Prize list has been mailed and if someone is missing one or wants one, please reach out the Sharon or Ricky.
- Looking for barns, lesson programs, tack shops, etc to put into a booklet to give out at the fair or online of local horse places and people. More to come.

Ricky Drew spoke about his new role as the Horse Show Manager and is excited to help move the show forward on a positive note as well as bring a new class list, new ideas, and hopefully get some new entries to help build the show. The show is looking for sponsors,

share the word, and have them reach out to him or Sharon with questions. Looking forward to working with the WMRC crew on Friday and days before the show. Let's all work together to make it better!

The meeting was adjourned at 7:54 pm. Motion was made by Ramona and 2nd by Dave.

After the meeting, the in-attendance members put together the goodie bags for the upcoming clinic. Also, Vicki talked about getting a resin tall table and chairs with the club logo on it to donate to the fair for the gazebo or use around the horse show at the fair.. (Sharon EW had asked the club for a donation towards the gazebo) More to be discussed at a later date.

Minutes Recorded by Cathy Dorr